
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

There has been lots going on over the last few weeks and lots to look forward to. We 

have sent the parent calendar out a number of times via Dojo but we have added 

the upcoming key dates for you to this newsletter also. This week is Children in Need 

and you will find details on the newsletter. As always, donations are voluntary but 

we know that this is a cause that a lot of parents and families are very keen to sup-

port.  

Thank you to all those families who have attended parent conference this term. Pa-

rental support and engagement with school is key in helping children achieve their 

best. We have seen a real increase in parent attendance at events this year which 

is wonderful. In particular the Inclusion coffee morning. The Online Safety workshops were less well at-

tended and we will be running these again for parents. All of our sessions are designed with parents 

needs and requests in mind. Online safety concerns in the home are something we are often supporting 

our parents with and so these sessions are designed to support parents in keeping their children safe 

online. The online world is ever changing and can be a dangerous place. We want to help all parents 

be proactive in terms of online safety rather than having to deal with incidents that happen online. 

Finally, in the coming weeks you will receive a letter advertising a Parent Governor position. If you are 

passionate about education and would like to contribute to the ongoing success of the school for all 

pupils now and in the future then we would love to have you on board. Keep an eye peeled for the let-

ter. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Eco Councils Eco Tip: 

“TV on and nobody watching?  Switch it off! Reduce 

energy usage and save money as a result.” 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the Summer break, Red Lane applied for the Eco Schools Green Flag accreditation and I am hap-

py to announce that we were successful!  We are now officially an Eco School for 2023-2024.  I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank the school’s Eco Council and all pupils and staff who took part in 

Eco Enrichment throughout the year.  Their fabulous work provided so many quality pieces of evidence 

for our application.  I look forward to continuing this journey with Eco Council over the coming weeks 

and months. 
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SCHOOL  

STARTS AT 

8.50AM 

 

 

Holidays in Term Time Holidays must not be taken dur-

ing term time as this has an extremely detrimental ef-

fect on your child’s education. The long-term cost to 

your child’s education of going on holiday in term 

time, far outweighs the short term gain of the holiday 

at the time. The £60 fixed penalty notice is the least of 

the costs; it is the impact on your child’s future educa-

tional success that presents the greatest cost. Children 

miss vital learning that cannot be repeated. It is widely 

acknowledged that mental health and personal well-

being flourish when children have good routines and 

engage with their learning. Holidays in term time are 

disruptive on both counts. I urge you to prioritise the 

long-term benefits of regular school attendance, over 

the short term impact of a holiday in term time.  

 

 

We ask that medical appointments are made outside 

of school hours where possible. Where it is not possible 

to avoid this in school time you must notify the office 

beforehand. Taking your child out in school time not 

only disrupts the class but also impacts their learning 

and attendance. If there are concerns regarding the 

amount of time your child is missing then proof of all 

future appointments will be requested.  



Caption describing 

picture or graphic. 

Caption 

describing 

picture or 

graphic. 
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To celebrate parliament week, 2F 

have had a lively debate. The 

children worked together in 

teams to put forward their argu-

ments. Should children be al-

lowed to decide what time they 

go to bed?  

1S really enjoyed going on a 

noun hunt round the classroom 

and writing the nouns that they 

found. Super English work!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3P had a wonderful 

music lesson per-

forming the jiggy 

jiggy clap and 

practicing their 

ukulele skills, end-

ing with some uku-

lele solos!  

2F ready for Rock Kidz 

More photos from our super Mastering Number at Home 

workshop! 

Look at our 

fantastic Lego 

models made 

by Year 1 in 

our after 

school club  
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Since September it has been lovely to see the parent events well 

attended and thank you so much for the completed feedback 

forms. We have had over 400 forms returned and they are over-

whelmingly positive. The Parent's Forum, which is a great opportunity 

for parents to meet a member of the Senior Leadership Team and 

discuss ways to improve the school or to understand the difference 

between parent's view and the school's perspective on the deci-

sions we make. Over the past year, the positive discussions at par-

ents forum have led to changes in school such as: the appointment 

of road safety ambassadors, changes to clubs to give a wider choice and cover year groups from KS1 and KS2, 

communication links through Dojo and the text SMS service with digital letters wherever possible to just name a few. 

Last Friday we held our first parents forum of the year, thank you to the parents in attendance: the meeting raised 

some excellent points. Here are some that can be solved instantly with your help: 

 Dogs are not allowed on the school premises. 

 If you are sending in birthday treats, we can not hand out hard lollies as these are a choking hazard. 

 Smoking and vaping are not allowed on the school premises. 

 Please do not park illegally when dropping off or picking up your child/children. 

Other points raised that we are currently looking into are: 

 A zebra crossing at the bottom of the school (Winchester Way/Deepdale Road). 

 The water/puddles on Winchester Way and the drainage from our fields. 

 Fine tuning our communication to ensure parents have plenty of notice for school events. (The vast majority 

of these are on the Parents Overview which was sent in September or can be accessed on the school Story 

section of Dojo or on the Parents section of the website). 

 How to positively promote good attendance 

Keep an eye out on the next Newsletter to see where we are up to with these issues and watch out for the date of 

the next Parent's Forum in Spring Term. 

 



Christmas 
Friday 24th November – non uniform day – Christmas fair donations: coloured items 

Thursday 30th November - non uniform day – Christmas fair donations: chocolate/sweets 

Tuesday 5th December – Rec D Nativity – 2.30pm 

Wednesday 6th December - Rec J Nativity – 2.30pm 

Thursday 7th December – Christmas Jumper day  

Friday 8th December - Christmas fair  

Monday 11th December – Nursery singing 11.30 & 3.00 

Wednesday 13th December – 2B & 1M play - 2.30 & 6.00pm 

Thursday 14th December – 2F & 1S play - 2.30 & 6.00pm 

Monday 18th December – KS2 Christmas Dinner & Crafts 

Tuesday 19th December – KS1 Christmas Dinner & Crafts  

Tuesday 19th December – KS2 Carol Concert 6.00pm 

Wednesday 20th December – Rec –Y6 Trip to Panto! 

Friday 22nd December – Party Day & school closes @ 1.30pm 
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Class Assemblies 

Thursdays @3pm 
23rd November – 4H 
7th December – 4S 
18th January – 3B 
1st February – 1S 
8th February – 3P 
7th March – 1M 
21st March – 2B 
25th April – Rec J 
9th May – Rec D 
23rd May – 5M 
13th June – 5T 
4th July – 2F 

 
Fri 19th July – Y6 leavers 

Time TBC 
 

Reading workshops 
Parents are invited to find out more about Reading. Your 
child may attend this session with you. 
 
 Tuesday 28th November –Reception & Key Stage 1 

(3.30pm) 
 Thursday 30th November – Key Stage 2 (3.30pm) 

Charity/ Awareness Days 
 Children In Need – Friday 17th November—donation  
 Christmas Jumper day - Thursday 7th December –no donation 

On Tuesday 12th December, we invite children in KS2 to 

come to school in their cosy clothes whilst we read some 

Christmas stories. Hot chocolate and refreshments includ-

ed. More details to come soon.  


